WNHSWA Board Meeting Minutes for October 14, 2020
Via Zoom video conference due to COVID-19 

Board Attendance:

Jeff McCabe, President		Retired					Appleton
Lisa Leahy				St. Croix Healthcare			New Richmond
Tena Seipel, Secretary			Pierce County DHS	 		Ellsworth
Julie Severin, Treasurer		Rennes Health Center			Appleton
Nichole Duchow, Vice President	VA		 		 	Appleton
Krissy Jaloszynski, Historian		Brewster Village			Appleton
Angela Lasnicka, SWY coord.		Lakeshore at Siena 			Racine
Kayla Larson 				Bloomfield Healthcare and Rehab	Dodgeville
Kim Wuethrich			Pleasant View 				Monroe


Board members missing:  
Tracy Fischer, CEU Director		The Neighbors of Dunn County	Menomonie
Fawn Senn				Marshfield Medical Center		Beaver Dam


1) Call to order – Jeff at 6:03 pm.

2) Introductions— none needed.  There were several people (family and coworkers) who joined the Zoom meeting for the reading and awarding of the Social Worker of the Year, Ryan Elliott.

3) Secretary’s Report.  The board reviewed the minutes from the board meeting held on August 18, 2020.   Julie motioned to approve the minutes and Krissy seconded the motion.  

4)  Treasurer’s Report:   Given by Julie.  Current balance of account is $10,967.57.  Current membership is at 83.   Julie also noted that she paid out costs for the last board meeting held in Appleton in July, as well as printing costs for a mailing, renewing the WNHSWA post office box in Appleton, and some other minor costs.  Kim made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report and Nichole seconded the motion.  

5)  Committee Reports:  

Person Directed Care (Jeff):   Jeff indicated that the NASW policy committee continues to meet and discuss concerns with defunding law enforcement and adding social worker presence during responses to emergencies or 911 calls.  Jeff indicated that Governor Evers has also been involved in some meetings to propose options and get input from participants.   
Jeff also indicated that the Pioneer Network group continues to discuss reform in LTC system including updating regulations and survey process to make it more person centered.   

Historian (Krissy):    no new updates.  Unable to display our board or marketing materials due to most conferences being cancelled or being held virtually versus in person due to COVID.

Membership/Marketing (Julie):    Julie indicated that the current membership is 83.   Focus conference will be held in November 2020 virtually, so we will not need to purchase a booth for marketing purposes.    Also mentioned that Leading Age is potentially having a virtual conference.  Nichole indicated that conference coordinating staff from Leading Age indicated they would be willing to collaborate and share expenses for hosting a virtual conference in the future.   Nichole has contact information for Leading Age conference coordinating staff in case we can utilize this option in the future.  

Website updates (Nichole):  Nichole indicated that the website was reorganized, but she continues to maintain and update the website as needed.    Nichole indicated she has posted information on places that are offering CEU’s including ethics and boundaries to anyone still needing to complete this for the current 2-year cycle.  

Scholarships (Tena):   Kendra Konkel from Arcadia, WI is the 2020 recipient of the $1000.00 Sister Veronica Carroll Scholarship.   Kendra was unable to join the Zoom meeting today to get recognition from the board, but spoke with Tena and thanked the board for the scholarship award.  

CEU’s (Tracy):   Tracy was unable to attend the meeting today.   Nichole will speak with Tracy and request she inquire if there are any changes in obtaining credentialing for CEU’s due to the COVID-19 pandemic.   Also requesting that Tracy check with the NASW committee to what the current guidelines are for Ethics and Boundaries trainings if held virtual, so we can plan for the spring conference.  

Social worker of the year:    5 applications were submitted this year for SW of the year.    Ryan Elliott social worker at Pine Valley Community Village in Richland, WI was selected as WNHSWA 2020 social worker of the year.    Ryan, his immediate and extended family, as well as staff from his facility participated during the presentation and, reading of Ryan’s application for SW of the Year which was submitted by his Administrator, Tom.   Ryan was informed he would receive an option for 2021 WNHSWA membership, registration for the spring 2021 conference, or one day registration for the fall 2021 conference.    Ryan thanked the board for the presentation and the award.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]6)  Fall Conference 2020:  The WNHSWA Fall 2020 conference was cancelled due to COVID-19 precautions as well as technical and financial concerns if held virtually versus in person.     

Fall elections:  the following board positions are up for reelection:  President (Jeff/Krissy), Treasurer (Julie), Historian (Krissy), CEU coordinator (Tracy), and two board members (Kayla and Jeff.    Nichole will send out a request via Facebook, WNHSWA site, and set up a poll for WNHSWA members to vote for board positions.   Nichole will leave the poll site up until November 2, 2020 and then will count the votes submitted for board officers/members.  There is no mention of this particular situation in the by-laws as the fall conference has not ever been cancelled before since WNHSWA inception.   

7)  Timeline:    Executive committee annual meeting scheduled via Zoom.  

8)  Old Business:   Nichole indicated that she spoke with Matt Booth, speaker who was scheduled to present at the fall 2020 conference.  Nichole indicated that Matt stated he would plan to speak at the fall 2021 conference in place of this conference so that we do not lose the deposit we paid him to secure his speaking engagement for 2020.   

Nichole indicated she upgraded her Zoom account on behalf of WNHSWA.  Currently Nichole stated that she can add up to 100 participants in the Zoom meeting and she can also have additional persons have access to setting up the meetings in case she is not available to set up a meeting or other Zoom conference.   Nichole indicated that for an additional 50.00 she can increase her participant capacity to 500 instead of 100.   
   
9)  New Business:  Spring 2021 WNHSWA conference will be at the Holiday Inn in Rothschild/Wausau on April 30, 2021.   Speakers to be determined.   Tentative speakers are Melinda who would talk on difficult conversations, Hooper Law office, and Heather who would discuss dementia.  Discussion held that we will plan to offer Ethics and Boundaries at the spring conference at this time.   Julie made a motion that the Spring 2021 WNHSWA conference consist of Ethics and Boundaries only.   Krissy seconded the motion.   All approved, no opposed.  No other speakers will be offered.  This will give WNHSWA the opportunity to see how a virtual conference will work with a topic that is usually well attended as all Social Workers have a requirement for Ethics and Boundaries CEU’s.   It was discussed that Nichole will consult with hotel staff to see if we need to be present and how many rooms need to be booked to keep the conference there and in person if able.    It was also discussed that it may be more appealing to attendees if it is the four-hour session for Ethics and Boundaries, versus the entire day of training.  

Also discussed that if this is successful, we may want to discuss having a few shorter day trainings offered throughout the year in case we cannot hold a fall 2021 conference as planned.   

Board members indicated that they are getting calls and email inquiries asking if WNHSWA will have a spring conference or future conferences for them to attend to obtain needed CEU’s.  

Currently Jeff and Lisa have WNHSWA credit cards.   This will change to Nichole and Krissy having these credit cards, as Jeff and Lisa have resigned from their offices of President and Vice President.   Jeff and Lisa will coordinate with Nichole and Krissy and the Associated Bank.

The executive committee which will consist of Jeff, Krissy (as she transitions to President in January after confirmation of votes), Nichole, Julie, and Tena will be held via Zoom on November 12, 2020 at 9 am.   Nichole will send out the Zoom invites for this meeting.   
Nichole will also contact the Three Bears Lodge in Warrens to find out when they need cancellation notice, if we are not able to host an in person fall 2021 conference, without getting penalized for cancelling.  

A motion was made by Krissy to have Nichole have permission to set up Zoom meetings for WNHSWA as needed for routine board meetings or conferences if we do them virtually, as needed.   Kim seconded the motion, approved by all, none opposed.  

10) Next Board Meeting:   will be held on Friday, January 15th, 2021 at 9am via Zoom meeting.  Nichole will send out the Zoom invite for this meeting as well, which will include all board members. 

11)  Adjournment:  at 7:32 pm.   Krissy motioned for meeting to adjourn and Lisa seconded.  

Minutes submitted by Tena Seipel, WNHSWA Secretary
